
RESOLUTION NUMBER _________ SECOND SERIES 
City of Marshall, Minnesota 

 
WHEREAS: Glenn J. Olson has faithfully served the City of Marshall for 19 years of commendable service as 

the Director of Public Works/City Engineer from June 11, 2001 to June 12, 2020; and 
 
WHEREAS: Glenn has always effectively, conscientiously, and professionally represented the City and the 

Public Works Division in a distinguished fashion and served as a catalyst and leader, he was a 
tireless advocate for building a stronger community and in cultivating partnerships between the 
City and Lyon County, MnDOT, school, university, hospital, and business community; and  

 
WHEREAS: Glenn has provided extraordinary vision and leadership on community projects, including, but 

not limited to:  the design and development of a centerpiece monument to 9-11 in Memorial  
Park, the community’s trail system and trail development, the Camden Regional Trail, Main 
Street reconstruction, Southwest MN Regional Airport Marshall—Ryan Field runway 
expansion, Marshall Industrial Park development, wastewater treatment facility improvements, 
etc.; and   

 
WHEREAS: Glenn was the recipient of the 2007 “Engineer of the Year” award by the City Engineers 

Association of Minnesota for his technical engineering expertise and his engaging, collaborative 
leadership style; and  

 
WHEREAS: Glenn has been a valued member and contributor to numerous organizations, and he has 

selflessly dedicated his time towards community volunteerism, including the Rotary Club of 
Marshall, STAR Motorcycle Club, Pheasants Forever, Ducks Unlimited, and First Lutheran 
Church; and  

 
WHEREAS: All the citizens of the City of Marshall have been the beneficiary of his vision, leadership, 

talents, and abilities for the past 19 years; and 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF MARSHALL, MINNESOTA, that this 
community and City Council express and record their gratitude and appreciation for his contributions to the 
City, dedication to public service, and commitment to excellence, which have earned him the respect and 
friendship of all who have had the pleasure of working with him, and extend best wishes to Glenn for many 
years of good health and happiness in his retirement.  
 
Adopted by the City Council this 22nd day of December 2020. 
 
 
              
Robert J. Byrnes, Mayor     James Lozinski, Council Member 
 
              
Glenn Bayerkohler, Council Member   Steven Meister, Council Member 
 
              
John DeCramer, Council Member   Craig Schafer, Council Member 
 
              
Russ Labat, Council Member    Sharon Hanson, City Administrator 
 

  
ATTEST 
 
___________________________________________ 
Kyle Box, City Clerk  


